

PRACTICE TEST 034
(BỘ ĐỀ ÔN THI VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2020-2021)

A. PHONETICS

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the rest in the pronunciation of the underlined part in each of the following questions.

- | | | | |
|----------------------|------------------|----------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. <u>turned</u> | B. <u>played</u> | C. <u>published</u> | D. <u>minimized</u> |
| 2. A. <u>further</u> | B. <u>ethnic</u> | C. <u>sunbathing</u> | D. <u>therefore</u> |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in the following questions.

- | | | | |
|---------------------|-------------|---------------|-------------|
| 3. A. harmful | B. slowly | C. cloudy | D. unique |
| 4. A. encouragement | B. material | C. embroidery | D. economic |

B. VOCABULARY, GRAMMAR AND COMMUNICATION

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

5. In many families the important decisions are _____ by men.
A. done B. arrived C. made D. given
6. Hoai can not remember the name of the restaurant _____ she ate her favorite roasted duck.
A. which B. whose C. whom D. where
7. I wish I _____ find the time to do more reading.
A. may B. could C. will D. can
8. No one is a better cook than his mother, _____?
A. is she B. isn't she C. are they D. aren't they
9. Donald Trump is _____ President of _____ United States.
A. the / the B. a / Ø C. the / Ø D. the / an
10. If we _____ enough time, we'll study this exercise more carefully.
A. will have B. have C. had D. would have
11. His house looks very large and beautiful. It is _____ house.
A. a seven-room B. a seven-rooms C. seven room D. seven rooms
12. Today, women are increasingly involved _____ the politics.
A. of B. in C. with D. from
13. I suggest you _____ Ha Long Bay. It's very picturesque.
A. to visit B. visiting C. visited D. should visit
14. Don't touch the window. It _____.
A. has just painted C. just have been painted
B. just painted D. has just been painted

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the most suitable response to each of the following exchanges.

15. **Waiter:** - Would you like a drink?

Customer:- _____.

- | | | | |
|------------------------|-------------------|-----------------|---------------------|
| A. I don't like coffee | B. Coffee, please | C. I prefer tea | D. I'm very thirsty |
|------------------------|-------------------|-----------------|---------------------|

16. **Nam:** "Would you mind lending me your bike?"

Lan: "_____."

- | | | | |
|--------------------|---------------|---------------|----------|
| A. Yes. Here it is | B. Not at all | C. Yes, let's | D. Great |
|--------------------|---------------|---------------|----------|

SYNONYM AND ANTONYM

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

17. John has a thorough knowledge of the history of arts.
A. complete B. scientific C. practical D. wonderful
18. We had a discussion in class today about requiring students to wear school uniforms.
A. ban B. arrangement C. reduction D. debate

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

19. The world's population keeps increasing during the past few years.
A. coming up B. getting on C. going down D. taking off
20. There is a slight difference between the twins.
A. small B. considerable C. little D. minor

D. READING

Read the following passage, then choose the correct answer to questions.

I went to Australia on a student program last year and I like to (21) _____ you about it. I was very (22) _____ when I knew I was going to Australia because I had never been there before. I didn't think about the problems of speaking English (23) _____ I met my host family. At first I couldn't communicate with them because my English was so bad. All the five years I had been learning English but I wasn't much used at all (24) _____ we didn't have real practice at school. Even though my grammar was good, my pronunciation wasn't. My problem is (25) _____ 'l' and 'r'. For example, Australian people often asked "What do you eat in Vietnam?" I wanted (26) _____ them that we eat rice, but they didn't understand when I said "We eat lice"...

- | | | | |
|--------------------|-------------|------------|---------------|
| 21. A. say | B. tell | C. talk | D. speak |
| 22. A. exciting | B. excite | C. excited | D. excitement |
| 23. A. after | B. until | C. when | D. while |
| 24. A. although | B. even | C. because | D. so |
| 25. A. pronouncing | B. speaking | C. reading | D. telling |
| 26. A. tell | B. to tell | C. told | D. telling |

Read the following passage, and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Mount Everest is the highest mountain in the world. It is also the highest trash pile in the world. About 400 people try to reach the top every year. Having many climbers means a lot of trash.

It is very dangerous to climb Mt. Everest. The air is very thin and cold. Most people carry bottles of oxygen; they could die without it. When the oxygen bottles are empty, people throw them on the ground. When strong winds rip their tents, people leave them behind. They don't have the energy to take the trash away. They only have enough energy to go down the mountain safely.

Trash is a terrible problem. Since people first began to climb Mt. Everest, they have left 50,000 kilos of trash on the mountain. Several groups have climbed the mountain just to pick up the trash. When people plan to climb the mountain, they have to plan to take away their trash.

27. What is the main topic of the passage?

- | | |
|-------------------------|-------------------------|
| A. Wind on the mountain | B. A problem with trash |
| C. A dangerous mountain | D. Climbing safely |

28. Why do climbers leave their trash on the mountain?

- | | |
|--|--------------------------------------|
| A. Special groups will pick it up. | B. The wind will blow it away. |
| C. They don't have the energy to take it away. | D. Other climbers will use it later. |

29. Why do climbers on Mount Everest carry bottles of oxygen?

- | | |
|-----------------------------|-------------------------------|
| A. The weather is not cold. | B. Climbing makes them tired. |
| C. The air is very thin. | D. They are thirsty. |

30. In line 5, what does the word them refer to?

- | | | | |
|----------|-------------------|-----------------|-----------|
| A. tents | B. oxygen bottles | C. strong winds | D. people |
|----------|-------------------|-----------------|-----------|

E. WRITING

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

31. He suggested to go to Ha Long Bay since it's a famous natural wonder of Viet Nam.

A B C D

32. The novel, which written by a well-known writer, should be read.

A B C D

33. If I will have to make a difficult decision, I will discuss it with my friends.

A B C D

34. They asked me what did happen the night before, but I was unable to tell them.

A B C D

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

35. Tom said: "I have already had breakfast, so I am not hungry."

- | |
|---|
| A. Tom said he had already had breakfast, so he is not hungry. |
| B. Tom said he has already had breakfast, so he is not hungry. |
| C. Tom said he has already had breakfast, so he was not hungry. |
| D. Tom said he had already had breakfast, so he was not hungry. |

36. She is the most intelligent woman I have ever met.

- A. I have never met a more intelligent woman than her.
- B. She is not as intelligent as the women I have ever met.
- C. I have ever met such an intelligent woman.
- D. She is more intelligent than I am

37. Although she seems intelligent, she's not to be relied on.

- A. She's too intelligent to be relied on.
- B. However she seems intelligent, she's not to be relied on.
- C. She may be intelligent, but she's not to be relied on.
- D. However intelligent she seems, she's not to be relied on

38. He is likely to go to the capital. He would like to find a steady job.

- A. He is likely to go to the capital in order that he likes a steady job.
- B. He is likely to go to the capital in view of finding a steady job.
- C. He is likely to go to the capital with a view to finding a steady job.
- D. He is likely to go to the capital considering a steady job.

39. He was so brave that he could tell her what he thought about her.

- A. It was so brave of him that to tell her what he thought about her.
- B. He was too brave to tell her what he thought about her.
- C. He was such a brave man to tell her what he thought about her.
- D. It was brave of him to tell her what he thought about her.

40. We didn't go to the theatre. We stayed at home.

- A. We stayed at home instead of going to the theatre.
- B. We stayed at home for fear of going to the theatre.
- C. We stayed at home in spite of going to the theatre.
- D. We stayed at home because of going to the theatre.

_____ **The end** _____